BOARD MEETING

SEPTEMBER 26, 2002

SUBJECT:
SERVICE SECTOR COUNCILS

ACTION:
SERVICE SECTOR COUNCILS PROPOSED BYLAWS

RECOMMENDATION

Approve the proposed bylaws that are to be used uniformly by all Service Sector Councils (Attachment A).

ISSUE

In an effort to improve MTA service quality and delivery and bring the decision-making process nearer to the customer, the MTA has decentralized its bus operations to five Service Sectors countywide.  This new structure is intended to provide greater local control, insure increased responsiveness to customers and ultimately result in a more efficient and effective transportation system.

At the August 7, 2002 Ad Hoc Service Sector Committee meeting, staff presented the draft Service Sector Governance Council policy and the Service Sector Council Bylaws for review and consideration.  The Committee recommended that no MTA Board Member shall serve on the Councils and that the Councils include consumers of public transit service.  The Committee also reached consensus to incorporate staff’s proposed changes to the bylaws and those changes have been made.

The Ad Hoc Service Sector Committee also directed staff to mail out the proposed Sector Councils’ bylaws and the revised map to interested parties for a 30-day review period and to bring back a report on the recommended bylaws for MTA Board approval.

DISCUSSION

In April 2002, the Board approved the establishment of Service Sectors with governing councils.  The adoption of bylaws will serve as a guide for the Sectors to rollout the transition plan that is forthcoming and shall be applicable to all Sectors uniformly.

The purpose of bylaws is to provide for the structure and governance of a governing body and for the orderly and fair conduct of its meetings.  These bylaws will assist a governing body in meeting its goals by determining their 

structure, establishing a meeting procedure and providing an understanding of the procedures by which its rights can be exercised.  Verbal comments received by Board staff include the need for the MTA Board to adopt a universal name for these governing bodies and to make a determination of what the members will be called (i.e., Councils - Councilmembers, Commissions - Commissioners, Boards - Boardmembers).  However, until such a decision is made and so as not to confuse the issue, staff will continue to call them Councils for the purpose of these Board Reports.
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A. Proposed Bylaws
Prepared by:  Yvette Z. Robles, Government Relations Officer
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